



Nov 25th 2016

Diary Dates

29.11.2016 - 3H - Gurdwara Trip

01.12.2016 - KS1 Christmas Production - 2pm

02.12.2016 - KS1 Christmas Production - 2pm

08.12.2016 - EYFS Production 2pm

09.12.2016 - Mufti Day - Bring a Bottle (sealed, in date)

12.12.2016 - EYFS Craft Day

13.12.2016 - Christmas Party Day and Christmas Dinner

14.12.2016 - Christmas Market and Carols by Torchlight

16.12.2016 - Mufti Day - Break Up at 12.30pm

FONS NEWS

The new Defibrillator has now been purchased thanks to the FONS fantastic fundraising for the school.

It is now located in the Reception area in case of any emergency. It is available for use by the public if ever needed whilst the school is open.

Headteacher's Message

Dear Parents/Carers,

Next week sees our **Lower School Christmas Production** so if you would like tickets please contact he main office. It should be a fantastic show. The children have been rehearsing all week and are looking forward to showing you their acting, singing and dancing talents!

I have had a few parents express concerns about older pupils playing and running around on the **Early Years playground** before and after school. I have spoken with some pupils about this but I would like to remind parents that this area should not be used by older pupils at all, as the equipment is designed for 3-5 years olds. Pupils should under no circumstances access any of the storage sheds or move any equipment. Please remember that children are your responsibility until 8.45am when the school bell goes and should be supervised accordingly until that point.

As mentioned earlier this week **Mrs Cashmore** has now begun her Maternity Leave so Miss Johnson and Mr Reeve will now be in charge of 5C until the end of July.

I have had the privilege of having our first set of **Behaviour Champions** with me all day on Thursday this week. This is a new reward for pupils identified by pupils and staff for children who always demonstrate exceptional behaviour and are excellent roles models. These pupils will not have had a yellow or red card this school year and will always do the right thing in and around school. This week we went to the Odeon Cinema at Merry Hill to watch **'Zootropolis'**, made pizzas and played some party games. Pupils were also allowed to wear their own clothes for the day and received a certificate to mark the occasion. There will be 4 more Behaviour Champions chosen from each class this year. The School Council will be helping me choose what other rewards we can offer.

This term's Behaviour Champions are:

Year 1: Jacob T and Ellie B, **Year 2:** Conner W, Kelsie W, **Year 3:** Charlotte P, Esther J, **Year 4:** Imogen K, Panashe M, **Year 5:** Kieran P, Holly R and **Year 6:** Evan R, Jessica C. Well done to all of you we are all very proud that you demonstrate the best of Netherbrook's values ©

Students of the week w/c 21.11.16 A BIG well done to -

Year 1 - Logan S, Lucy T Year 2 - Adam T

Year 3 - Jessica C, Alfie S Year 4 - Jayden BH, Leah S

Year 5 - Ethan F, Lexi-Mai S Year 6 - Reyhaan I, Kyle B.





We would just like to congratulate
Harriet Oliver in Year 5 who
completed a 1 mile swim for Brierley
Hill Swimming Club on Wednesday
15th November.

Well done Harriet keep up the good work.

Please could we remind parents to be considerate to residents when parking around school.

Pupil Premium

Application forms are available in school if you feel that you are eligible for this funding for your child.

Please see the school office or Mr Rawlings for details.

Year 3 - Year 6

Please could we remind parents if your child is purchasing a hot dinner, they must send in the money on the day, if for any reason it is forgot, please can it be sent in the next day with your child in a sealed envelope.